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ANNUAL	
  MEETING	
  &	
  BOARD	
  ELECTIONS	
  
 
Mark your calendar for our annual meeting to be 
held on June 16th. Program information and 
registration has now started – check the flyer 
included with this mailing. At the meeting we’ll be 
elect our new President and other board members, 
and will vote on some revisions to the by-laws. 
 
NOTE:  “Proposed Revisions to the ALL By-
Laws” is enclosed with this issue of the APB.  
Please review prior to the June 16 annual meeting. 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
	
  

	
  	
  	
  PARKING	
  PERMITS	
  $25 
 
It’s that time of year again. Your new Parkside 
parking pass (valid from July 1, 2014 through June 
30, 2015) will cost $25 for the year. If you’re 
attending the June 16th annual meeting, you can 
include your $25 permit fee with your meeting 
registration form, and then pick up your shiny new 
permit on the 16th.  Or your permit can be mailed to 
you, of course; just fill out the parking permit 
section at the bottom of the annual meeting form 
and mail it in.  
 

	
  

”ALL”	
  ON	
  THE	
  WEB	
  
 
Parkside’s website has been updated with a new 
look. To access the site, type www.uwp.edu. Then 
type ALL in the upper right-hand search box or 
place your cursor over the yellow “CONNECT” 
icon and the drop-down menu will list Adventures 
in Lifelong Learning (ALL) in the “Friends” 
section.  Click on that link.  
 
A shortcut for accessing the new webpage, just  
type in: http://tinyurl.com/ALL-UWP 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
COMMITTEES	
  	
  	
  
	
  

	
  	
  ALL’S WEEK OF LEARNING     
             COMMITTEE 
Judy Reynolds, 262.694.9773, jreyno42@sbcglobal.net 
Marion Sperer, 262.634.0336, mjs1831@yahoo.com 
	
  
	
  The sign-up for ALL’s 15th Week of Learning is 
now in process, so fill out your registration form 
and send it in before the May 22nd deadline. 	
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  AUDIO-VISUAL COMMITTEE	
  
Larry Gregg, lgregg@wi.rr.com 
Jarlene Kriehn, jkriehn2007@att.net 
	
  
	
  

	
  CLASS COMMITTEE 
Merrilee Unrath, mleeu@wi.rr.com  
Patti Gross, patriciagross368@yahoo.com  
	
  
In January, Ann Antaramian McGuire introduced us 
to the political impact of movies from 1945 and 
1960.  It was an enjoyable experience to see 
Spencer Tracy and Katherine Hepburn on the 
screen again, while learning about the political 
perspectives of this time in history as displayed on 
the screen. We also toured the Case Tractor Plant 
where the world-famous Magnums are built, and 
then lunched at the award-winning Wells Brothers 
Italian Restaurant, serving us an Italian style family 
dinner. Everyone enjoyed the day. 
 
In February and March, the Met Opera Live at the 
Movies series of classes with Gregory Berg 
continued, with one last class scheduled for the end 
of April. We also visited the Kenosha Public 
Museum in February for an Archeology lecture 
covering the Ice Age, followed by an Irish ethnic 
lunch at Ashling on the Lough. 
	
  
March was a month of music including jazz, rock 
music, and the organ. Russell Johnson’s 
presentation on jazz was exciting. His love of the 
music was educational for us and now we know that 
some of the band era CD’s are still available for our 
collections. Craig Swanson’s collection of the 
Beatles and Bob Dylan made for great comparisons 
of music and social issues of the mid 60’s.  
 
The classic and theater organ eras were fascinating. 
The class, covering theater organs that accompanied 
silent films, the pizza and pipe restaurants of the 
sixties, the church organs, and the Sanfilippo Estate, 
presented an amazing view of organs of the past 
and the future.  
	
  
Tuesday, April 29th 
Francis Kavenik is scheduled to present a class on 
the Shrew from Shakespeare’s “Taming of the 
Shrew” a classic comedy by William Shakespeare. 
Francis is an ALL member and emeritus professor 

of English and Women’s Studies at Parkside. This 
class is open to all members, not only those 
attending the performance on May 9th. 
 
Tuesday, May 6th 
Jennifer Sassaman, the director, will discuss her 
version of the play, “Taming of the Shrew” and 
present a review of the Parkside production. She is 
a new faculty member of the Theatre Arts 
Department, and had her own theater company in	
  
Philadelphia for five seasons. The class meets at 10  
to 12 in Tallent 182 and is open to all members, not 
only those attending the performance on May 9th. 
 
Friday, May 16th 
Dr. Edward Schmitt will present a class on the 60’s. 
He teaches courses on 20th Century U.S. history, 
African American history, poverty in the U.S. and 
many others at Parkside. He is also writing a book 
about activist and humorist Dick Gregory. This 
class meets from 10 - 12 in Tallent Hall, room 182.  
 
Two Tuesdays, May 20th and May 27th     
Urban Eating/Foods being presented by Dave 
Rogers scheduled from 10 to 12 noon, Tallent Hall, 
room 182. Dave grew up in Green Bay roaming the 
north woods. He received a B.S. in Biology at UW- 
Stevens Point. After years of fieldwork around the 
U.S., he also earned an M.S. in Landscape 
Architecture at UW-Madison where he studied the 
distribution and community structure of the Atlantic 
Coastal Plain flora in Central Wisconsin. He then 
earned a PhD in Botany where he used historic 
baseline data from the Wisconsin Plant Ecology 
Lab of the early 1950's to study changes in 
Wisconsin plant communities. 
 
A Week of Learning (AWOL), June 9 – June 13  
This year the topic is “For the Health of It.”    
AWOL will cover an in-depth look at 
Developments in Healthcare, Research & Treatment 
with exploratory trips to Milwaukee and Chicago. 
 
Tuesday, July 8th 
Mark Herzberg will present a class on the Thomas 
Hardy House built in Racine in 1905 by Frank 
Lloyd Wright and the Johnson Tower of Racine. 
Mark was the Director of Photography for the 
Racine Journal Times for many years. This class 
will meet in Tallent room 182 from 10 - 12. 
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Two Wednesdays, September 10th and 17th 
Dr. Laura Gellott is Professor Emerita of History at 
the University of Wisconsin-Parkside where she 
was a member of the faculty for 30 years.  
She chaired the History Department for eight of 
those years and twice was a recipient of the  
Stella C. Gray Teaching Excellence Award.  
The class, centering on the history of the  
Austrian Hapsburg Empire, will be held  
in the Cinema from 10 - 12.  
 
Two Wednesdays, October 8th and 15th  
Professor Norman Cloutier will give us a crash 
course in Economics 101. Cloutier has been a part 
of the Parkside’s Department of Economics for over 
30 years where he remains active in teaching, 
research, and service. He’s received the Stella C. 
Gray Award for excellence in teaching three times 
here at Parkside! The economics class will meet in 
Tallent room 182 from 10 - 12.  
 
We are also working on classes that could cover 
geology, art in the community, art history, and 
ethnic dining. Look for the flyers and mark your 
calendars for all the adventures in learning that are 
coming your way. Please feel to contact us with any 
suggestions for future classes. 
	
  

	
  	
  DAY TRIP COMMITTEE	
  
Julie Rae Friedman, 942.7113 or jrf@wi.rr.com 
Martha Krimmer, 554.8122 or mkrimmer2@wi.rr.com 
In January, we visited the Case Tractor 
Manufacturing Plant for a tour, with lunch at Wells 
Brothers.  In April, we were enthralled by the 
Sanfilippo “Place de la Musique,” a private 
museum in Barrington Hills, Illinois, known for its 
collection of antique music machines and so much 
more. One of the great advantages of belonging to 
ALL is that we can travel to places like this, as it is 
closed to the public except for concerts, fundraisers, 
and pre-arranged groups tours of 40 or more, like 
ours. If you ever have a chance to see this beautiful 
estate, grab it! It’s astonishing. At this writing we 
have not yet been to Lend Me a Tenor at the 
Skylight Theatre and dinner at Coquette (at the end 
of April), but we’re sure it will be a good trip. 
 
Coming Up 
May 4 and May 18th (Sundays):  We travel back 
to 1893 and experience the excitement of the White 

City in Opening the Vaults: Wonders of the 1893 
World Fair and discover artifacts and specimens 
from the Field Museum’s collections that have 
rarely been exhibited in the past 120 years. We will 
have lunch at the Walnut Room,     a	
  Chicago 
landmark since 1907, and then “Devil in the White 
City” bus tour with	
  Diane Dillion as our	
  guide. We 
are running two trips for this event because we had 
so many on the waiting list.  It pays to sign up and 
let us know that you are interested! 
 
May 9: Taming of the Shrew at UW-Parkside. 
Once again we will have our annual Shakespeare 
event with our talented Parkside theatre students. 
Two classes are scheduled prior to the performance: 
one about the classic comedy itself by Frances 
Kavenik, and one on the play’s production by 
director Jennifer Sassaman. 
	
  
June 4: Do you remember the ‘60s?  We’re off to a 
matinee performance of Hair at the Skylight 
Theatre with lunch and a pre-play lecture at the 
theatre. We will also have a class on May 16th by 
Ed Schmitt, Associate Professor of History at 
Parkside, “Setting the Stage for Hair: The 
Countercultural Moment in the Sixties.”  
 
June 9: Our Week of Learning “For the Health of 
It: New Developments in Healthcare, Research and 
Treatment.”  
 
July 8 (Tuesday) and July 27 (Sunday): We 
travel to Ravinia for dinner under the tent and a 
concert by the Chicago Symphony Orchestra in the 
Pavilion. The July 8th concert features Sir James 
and Lady Jeanne Galway, renowned flute soloists. 
July 27th is a Tchaikovsky Spectacular with the 
annual performance of the 1812 Festival Overture 
with live cannons. If you’ve never heard this live, 
you should! 
 
August 12-14: Our three-day, two-night trip this 
year will be Down the Mississippi. We are 
traveling by coach to Galena, Illinois, a charming 
small town, home of Ulysses S. Grant, and go to the 
museum there, and then on to Dubuque, Iowa, 
where we’ll be staying at the historic Hotel Julien 
with dinner at the Diamond Jo Casino.  
Next morning we board our paddleboat for a full 
day trip to Moline. On board we will have 
breakfast, lunch, and dinner, and will be picked up 
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in Moline by our bus and taken back to Dubuque. 
On the third day, after a hot breakfast at the hotel, 
we will head for home, stopping in Monroe, 
Wisconsin, to visit the National Historic Cheese-
making Center, have lunch and entertainment at 
Turner Hall, and visit the Alp and Dell Cheese store 
and factory where we can look through windows to 
watch them make cheese – and we can purchase a 
variety of cheeses there, too. Trip includes: bus	
  
transportation, 2 hotel nights, boat down the 
Mississippi, 2 breakfasts, 2 lunches (one lunch on 
your own), 2 dinners, and admission to museums.   
Estimated cost: a little less than $400 for those 
sharing a room; add about $100 for a single room. 
Save your pennies! 
 
Again, we hear that some members believe that 
board members get priority for day trips. This is not 
true! They receive flyers the same day they are 
distributed at the lecture and do not have advanced 
sign up. If you want to go on a trip, send your 
registration in early. We are now almost 500 
members and it is still first come, first served.  
When it is evident that there is great interest in a 
particular day trip, we will try to arrange a second 
trip, but this is not always possible.  We are always 
looking for people who would like to help us plan 
and implement these trips. Let us know if you are 
interested. 
 
As always, events are subject to change. See event 
flyers for details. 
	
  

	
  FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Pat Koessl, 262.694.3453 pkoessl@milwpc.com 
 

	
  HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE	
  
Barb Emick. barbarajemick@gmail.com 
ALL’s annual picnic will be held the Monday after 
Labor Day, September 8th.  The information flyer 
and registration form will be going out the 
beginning of summer. Pre-registration is required 
because our food vendor must submit a written 
contract to us for approval prior to the event. As we 
will not be able adjust quantities after the deadline 
date tally, admission on the day of the event will 
not be possible.   
 

This is a great time to relax, socialize and enjoy the 
day.  Hot, cold, rain, sun, snow, or perfect weather 
may greet us. Regardless of the weather, we always 
have a good time. Join us! 
 

	
  LECTURE COMMITTEE 
Mac McCaughey  mmctwo@wi.rr.com 
Lectures at 2pm in the Parkside Student Cinema   

May 5:  Student Research Projects. Parkside 
students report on their various research	
  projects,	
  
coordinated by Professor David Higgs. These 
students will have already presented their research 
projects at the annual statewide symposium for 
college and university students, an event that moves 
among campuses in Wisconsin. 

May 19: “Boosting Your Brain” presented by 
Michelle Braun, PhD, Neuropsychologist at 
Wheaton Franciscan-All Saints, Racine. Learn how 
simple changes due to diet and activity can 
maximize your brain power. Dr. Braun is well 
qualified for this talk, having her doctoral degree in 
Clinical Psychology from UW-Milwaukee, plus a 
host of other esteemed educational 
accomplishments. She serves on the Scientific and 
Advisory Panel of the SE Wisconsin Alzheimer's 
Association as well as on a number of other 
professional boards. Dr. Braun says she "enjoys 
motivating others to improve health and quality of 
life by making change fun!"  

June 9 – 13:  ALL’s Week of Learning – For the 
Health of It.   

	
  	
  MEMBERSHIP SERVICES  
            COMMITTEE 
Marilyn MacCaughey 681.0882 mmctwo@wi.rr.com 
Marion Sperer 262.634.0336 mjs1831@yahoo.com 
Our	
  membership	
  continues	
  to	
  grow.	
  We're	
  
approaching	
  the	
  500	
  mark	
  soon,	
  and	
  we	
  	
  
always	
  welcome	
  more	
  new	
  members.	
  
	
  

	
  PUBLICITY COMMITTEE 
Karen Kempinen, 262.945.2091 
ilovebaseball4@hotmail.com 
On March 27th, the Publicity Committee 
represented ALL with a table at the second “Keys 
to Healthy Living Conference,” which was attended 
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by more than 90 guests in the Madrigano 
Auditorium at Gateway Technical College.  
Kenosha.  Jarlene Kriehn set up her iPad at the table 
to show guests how to explore ALL opportunities 
through the new Parkside website. The Publicity 
Committee also submitted an updated ALL 
brochure for in-house printing at Parkside.  
	
  

STRATEGIC PLANNING          
           COMMITTEE 
Charlotte Short, 262.764.3066 charshort1@hotmail.com  
The Strategic Planning Committee has completed 
its work on a five year Strategic Plan.  It has been 
presented to the ALL Board for its approval.   
  
The committee has now disbanded.  Special thanks 
go to Mac and Marilyn MacCaughey, Marion 
Sperer, Julie Friedman, Tom Kraus, Sue Goelz, and 
chair Charlotte Short.  Also thanks to Sy Adler and 
Ted Anderson who joined us in the later months of 
discussion, and Martha Krimmer and Mary Wilkes-
Dyette who were part of early work. 
	
  

	
  VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
Kathy Hoffmann 847.746.3416 
kathyhoffmann@mac.com 
The Volunteer Committee continues to usher at 
Parkside’s Fine Arts Department events, and they 
are so grateful for our help. Plus it’s a great way to 
help spread the news about what “The Rita” has to 
offer! Some of our volunteer ushers actually have 
season tickets to the performances, so they’re able 
to give their ticket to a friend when they volunteer, 
making it a doubly great deal with both friends then 
enjoying a performance. In time, we hope to expand 
the ways we help out at the university, so if you’re 
interesting in getting in on the action, contact 
Kathy. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ALERT: CONFIRMATIONS         
 AND CHANGES VIA EMAIL 
As a courtesy to you, we send confirmations from 
the ALL office to you on classes and trips and also 
use emails to inform you of any room changes we 
must make. This will only work if:  

1.  We have a correct email address for you.  Please 
write your email address carefully so we can read it 
and, if you change your email, send an email with 
the new address to our Program Associate, Vanessa 
Greco at greco@uwp.edu  
 
2.  You open your email and read messages. Please  
look at your email every few days! 
 
3. For those of you without email, we call by phone 
and leave messages when there is no answer. 
 

 
 
FOCUS GROUPS 
 

ALL-A-BLOOM	
  
Dawn Feldman-Brown, 262.694.1748  
pdfbrown@yahoo.com 
Judith Knutson, 262.657.5658  jknutson6906@sbcglobal.net 
ALL-A-BLOOM continues to offer a variety of 
monthly activities. In May, we will take a field	
  trip 
to the Pringle Nature Center. Dawn has set up an 
activity with them. In June, we will visit the 
Gateway Tech Horticulture Center for a tour and 
talk with Kate Jerome. In July, we have scheduled a 
field trip to Racine County to visit a couple's 
restored prairie gardens. August will feature a visit 
to the Kenosha Potato Project in Somers. 
Remember, rain or shine, we meet at Tallent Hall in 
the Orchard Room at 9:30. Check out your ALL-A-
BLOOM schedule for exact dates or the ALL 
calendar in the APB. Questions? Contact Dawn 
Feldman-Brown, 262.694.1748, 
pdfbrown@yahoo.com, or Judith Knutson, 
262.657.5658, jknutson6906@sbcglobal.net 
	
  

	
  	
  ALL-FOR-FUN SINGERS    	
  
Marialyce Kornkven, jkornkven@wi.rr.com  262.654.6840 
Marge Miller, mmiller3700@gmail.com  262.554.1613 
The voices of the ALL-FOR-FUN SINGERS and 
the community join together every 4th Wednesday 
(note the day change!) from 1:00-2:00 pm at St. 
Catherine Commons to reminisce with the old show 
tunes, folk songs and popular music we grew up 
with. Songbooks are provided and Marialyce makes 
us all sound pretty good with her lively piano 
playing. Come croon with us on May 28th for last 
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session of the season (we’re off for the summer, but 
look for us again in the fall). Invite a friend and join 
us at St. Catherine Commons, across from the 
Kenosha lakefront band shell on 7th	
  Avenue.	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  BRIDGE	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
The ALL Bridge Focus Group is an enthusiastic 
group of bridge players who meet weekly striving 
to improve bridge skills while practicing strategies 
in a friendly atmosphere.  Place and time:  Tallent 
Hall break room from 1:30-3:30 PM on Thursdays. 
 
 

	
   DUPLICATE BRIDGE   	
  
Patti Gross, 262.658.8849 patriciagross368@yahoo.com 
Our intent for the ALL Duplicate Bridge Focus 
Group is not to achieve master points, but rather to 
have fun learning the operations of duplicate bridge. 
As we play duplicate, our current challenge is 
learning how to score a round for 2, 3 and 4 tables.	
  	
  	
  
You need not have a bridge partner to join the 
group. We also have snow birds that play when they 
are here in town. So, please join us and contact Patti 
Gross to be included in our schedule. This 
information is listed above. 
	
  
	
  

	
  
CURRENT AFFAIRS DISCUSSIONS  
Sy Adler, 262 877.3628   seymouradler@gmail.com 
Ted Anderson, 262 639.7863 trawisc@gmail.com 
Meetings are held in the Tallent Hall Orchard Room 
at noon on the third Mondays.  Meet with us to 
discuss current topics.  
	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  GREAT BOOKS	
  
Pat Kummings at plkummings516@sbcglobal.net or 
262.553.9944 for further information. 
The Great Books Group is finishing Great 
Conversations 4, a book which includes essays, 
plays, poetry and short fiction. In April, we read 
Tim O'Brien's "The Things We Carried."  In May 

and June, we will tackle Marcel Proust with Swan's 
Way. We meet the 4th Monday of the month in 
Tallent Hall at 9 AM. 
	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  GREAT DECISIONS	
  
Terrence & Therese Constant, Coordinators, 
T2constant@aol.com  (262) 657-0877 
The Great Decisions Focus Group had 47 ALL 
members participating in our discussions this year. 
We explored eight different topics about U.S. 
Foreign Policy. Preparation included study of each 
topic using readings and handouts, and watching 
DVDs with experts being interviewed for 
background material. And throughout the year topic 
updates, provided by the Foreign Policy 
Association, were forwarded to group members for 
review. In October 2014, we will organize for the 
2015 season of Great Decisions.  Watch your ALL 
Points Bulletin for sign up information. 
	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  INTERNATIONAL   
                      STUDENT FRIENDSHIP	
  
Linda Burch  lindaburch11@gmail.com and Jim Burch 
262.948.9249 
If you want to the make the world a better place and 
meet bright, interesting young people from other 
countries, this is the group for you. There are many 
students, and we can always use more people, so 
please contact us if you are interested in joining the 
group. Members are involved only as much as they 
want to be - there are no set duties or time 
requirements. A friendly, open spirit and the desire 
to promote international goodwill are the only 
requirements. Members sometimes offer 
transportation, a home-cooked meal, shopping or 
cultural adventures, etc.  
 
We will have summer planning meetings to get 
ready for our annual picnic and international 
student orientation. Come to our booth at the annual 
luncheon for more details, or contact Linda or Jim 
for more information.  We are always looking for 
new members to help make our international 
students feel more at home. 
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  OVER-THE-HILL HIKERS	
  
Wren Ide at ALL-Hiking@wi.rr.com  or 262.694.1046  
The Over-The-Hill Hikers hike weekly April 
through October, primarily in locations throughout 
Racine and Kenosha counties, as well as Lake 
County, Illinois. Most hikes average about two 
miles. We hike the lakefronts, woods, parks, and 
any place that sounds fun. Join us! Contact me at 
the email address above to be placed on the hiking 
email list. 
 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  POETRY 
Ron Story at rstory2@wi.rr.com. 
Pat Kummings plkummings516@sbcglobal.net 
262.553.9944 
Marilyn MacCaughey 681.0882 mmctwo@wi.rr.com 
The poetry focus group meets the second Monday 
of each month to discuss a number of poems.  No 
one in the group is an expert, but everyone enjoys a 
spirited discussion.  New members are very 
welcome.  Contact Ron Story  rstory2@wi.rr.com 
or 262.652.7574. 
	
  

	
  	
  	
  TECHNOLOGY 
Tom Coe  at tecoe@wi.rr.com 
Frank Klein  at frankmarnie@gmail.comJ	
  
Jarlene Kreihn at  jkriehn2007@att.net  262-948-0836 
Roger Stasik  at rrstasik@gmail.com 
The Technology Focus Group would like to invite 
you to explore the world of technology with us.  We 
want to learn about gadgets and gizmos that are 
being used in our world today to make our lives 
easier and fast-paced. We usually meet the 4th 
Monday of the month at 1:30 pm in Tallent Hall.  
You may join our email list for topic updates and 
room assignments by contacting Jarlene.   

 
Would you be willing to share the knowledge 
you’ve gained while delving into this fascinating 
world?  Do you have a topic to suggest for the 
upcoming meetings?  Contact one of the co-leaders: 
Tom Coe, Frank Klein, Roger Stasik, or Jarlene to 
volunteer.   
  

The scheduled meeting date in May will fall on 
Memorial Day, so enjoy that time with your family. 
Our next meetings are scheduled for June, July and 
August. We are planning the topics for those 
summer meetings. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

	
  	
  
SPOTLIGHT ON MEMBERS	
  
	
  
Members Mike Thompson and Bob Strifling were 
pictured in a Jan. 27th Kenosha News article.  They 
are part of a volunteer group that provides male role 
models to mentor kindergarten through eighth-
grade students in the Kenosha Unified School 
District schools. 
   
ALL’s Member at Large Frances M. Kavenik was 
pictured in a Kenosha News article March 24th titled 
“She reads the news for those who can’t.”  Kavenik 
volunteers at WGTD to read daily newspapers, 
which are then broadcast so those with visual 
impairments can receive the news.  
	
  
ALL Member Joe Cushing has been named the 
“2014 Democrat of the Year” by the Democratic 
Party of Racine County.  He was recognized for his 
service on their board, in the office, assisting with 
many campaigns functions, and spending several 
days each week canvassing for candidates. 
 
ALL Member H. June Pomatto was pictured in the 
April 14th Kenosha News, announcing her as the 
recipient of the Lifetime Achievement Award from 
the Anderson Arts Center.  She was praised for 
“raising the bar for artists, arts patrons, and the 
community.” 
 
Note:  If you hear any news about an “ALL” 
member, please send an email to Editor Barbara 
Leable at bleable@gmail.com so they can be 
included in the “Spotlight on Members.” 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
                       Spring has sprung 
            The grass has riz 
  I wonder where 
  The flowers is? 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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A FEW MORE THINGS… 
	
  
Farewell to Jane Schaefer.  Our ALL organization 
works closely with the Center for Community 
Partnerships (CCP) at Parkside in fostering 
community-based learning experiences and 
personal enrichment opportunities. (My, doesn’t 
that sound elegant?). Dr. Jane Schaefer, director of 
the CCP, recently resigned her post to return home 
to Omaha to care for her aging father. We thank her 
for her guidance and vision in the past few months 
and wish her well in the future.   
	
  
Welcome,	
  CCP	
  team,	
  Debra	
  Karp	
  and	
  Kay	
  
Moormann.	
  	
  Looking	
  forward,	
  we’ll	
  be	
  working	
  
up	
  with	
  the	
  newest	
  additions	
  to	
  the	
  CCP	
  staff:	
  
Debra Karp, Director of Community-Based 
Scholarship and Nonprofit Development, who will 
now serve as the Interim Executive Director of the 
CCP,	
  and	
  Kay	
  Moorman,	
  the	
  new	
  Assistant	
  
Director.	
  Welcome	
  to	
  them	
  both. 
	
  
Alyssa Wood, a senior at Reuther High School, was 
recently featured in the on-going Kenosha News 
series that spotlights students from our local 
schools. Alyssa is the daughter of Vanessa Greco, 
our great assistant in the ALL group office. Alyssa 
says her Mom is her role model. Ours too!	
  	
  
	
  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
  
!  ODDS AND ENDS	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ! 	
  
	
  

	
  Parkside’s shuttle bus will cease 
operation for the summer on May 16th.  Until the 
fall semester begins, parking will be available in the 
general areas of the Student Center lot. Remember 
to display your permit. Anyone with a disabled 
plate/placard may park in those designated stalls or 
at the meters. 
 

When sending in registrations, be sure 
to mark “ALL” on the envelopes so the mail 
room knows where to deliver it.    
 

     If paying by credit card for classes, day 
trips or membership, the expiration date of your 
card must be included so the transaction can be 
completed.	
  
	
  

	
  Vanessa Greco staffs the ALL office in 
Tallent Hall #115 from 8:30 AM to 1:30 PM, 
Monday through Thursday (hours subject to 
change). If you wish to pay for memberships, 
parking permits or register for classes or day trips in 
person, please visit during these times.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
	
  

	
  	
  	
  ALL Board Operations Manual	
  	
  
	
  
A manual describing the many activities of the ALL 
organization is available to the membership for 
viewing on-line. Just access:  
 
1. uwp.edu 
2. At Connect (the yellow button), the drop-down 

menu will list Adventures in Lifelong Learning 
(ALL) in the “Friends” section. Click on that 
link. 

3. On the right-hand side under Related Links, 
click on ALL News and Notes. 

4. At this page, scroll down and you’ll find the 
ALL Board Operations Manual.  
 
If you want a hard copy, each page can be 
printed by clicking on the page at your 
convenience. However, if you want to read the 
Guidelines for the Lecture Committee 
Summary on-line, you can click on that page. It 
is available at your fingertips.  

A “Special Thank You” to Jarlene Kriehn for 
making this option available. 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact Patti 
Gross at patriciagross368@yahoo.com 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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!  ADDITIONS	
  &	
  CORRECTIONS	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  TO	
  THE	
  MEMBERSHIP	
  DIRECTORY	
  
 
We will continue to publish new members’ phone 
numbers and emails as they are received. Contact  
Vanessa Greco in the ALL office for changes or  
send in the Address Correction form, below. 
 
Cut out this member information and clip it to 
your 2013-2014 Directory for reference. 
 
New Members: 
Burmeister, Christy          Burmeister, Gerry 
9201 66th Ave Unit 132          9201 66th Ave Unit 132  
Pl. Prairie, WI 53158                  Pl. Prairie, WI 53158 
262.694.1007           262.694.1007 
                        Jburmeister3@wi.rr.com 
    
Amy Cermak          Christensen, Pete 
1 N. Vincennees Circle         107 White Sand Lane 
Racine, WI  53402          Racine, WI  53402 
262.496.7731                              262.639.3656 
acermak@gmail.com            
	
  
Clubb, Carolyn                          Clubb, Meredith 
4120 95th St.             4120 95th St. 
Pl. Prairie, WI  53158            Pl. Prairie, WI 53158 
262.942.9945                                262.942.9945 
docswife35@yahoo.com          docswife28@hotmail.com 
 
Crane, Peggy           Cross, Clare 
1405 Crabtree Drive          4371 108th St 
Racine, W I 53405          Franksville, WI 
262.633.7033                              262.878.9649 
cranepac@gmail.com          crossweave@aol.com       
	
  
Cross, Frederick                         DeLaney, Barbara  
4371 108th St.                         1349 30th Court 
Franksville, WI 53126          Kenosha, WI 53144 
262.878.9649           262.924.5034 
frcross900@yahoo.com           bedelane@gmail.com
    
Gabriel, Kathy            Gitzlaff, Debra 
1228 N Emmertsen Rd           6302 45th St. #12 
Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406                Kenosha, WI 53144 
262.492.1452                          262.948.0288 
                                                      gitzlaffken@aol.com              
 
Hachikian, Julie                          Jacobson, Robert  
619 Kentucky St.                          1349 30th Court 
Racine, WI 53402            Kenosha, WI  53144 
262.634.8940       262.942.5034 
julieart@wi.rr.com     rjacobson910@gmail.com        

Lassiter, Carl           Lukow, Ken 
5255 Coachlamp Dr.          5725 Weston Dr. 
Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406          Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406 
262.637.2249 262.554.8941 
t2@wi.net                        krlakow@wi.net 
 
Lukow, Peggy        Nielsen, Linda 
5725 Weston Dr.                     5605 Cambridge Lane #4 
Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406       Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406 
262.554.8941                           262.886.1160 

nielsenlmn@gmail.com 
 
Rotenberg, Myriam      Siewert, Sue 
3314 Oakwood Dr.      8644 32nd Ave. 
Racine, WI   53406      Kenosha, WI   53142 
262.554-4728       262.948.1973 
myriberg@wi.rr.com      siewertsue@gmail.com       
 
Uebe, Carol      Waisman-Zabler, Naomi 
8339 Dora Lane      3220 Wood Rd., #5 
Mt. Pleasant, WI 53406     Racine, WI   53406 
262.884.6838                         262.554.6823 
cuebe5@wi.rr.com                mwz3150@gmail.com 
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐-­‐	
  
℡ " ℡ # ℡ " 
 
	
  Change	
  of	
  Address?	
  	
  New	
  Phone	
  Number?	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  New	
  e-­‐mail	
  Address?	
  
	
  
To	
  keep	
  the	
  membership	
  directory	
  up	
  to	
  date,	
  
	
  
indicate	
  any	
  changes,	
  clip	
  and	
  return	
  to	
  the	
  ALL	
  
Office,	
  Tallent	
  115,	
  or	
  mail	
  to	
  ALL,	
  UW-­‐Parkside	
  
900	
  Wood	
  Road,	
  Box	
  2000,	
  Kenosha,	
  WI	
  53141	
  
-­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  -­‐	
  	
  
 
Name_____________________________________________________	
  
	
  
Street	
  Address___________________________________________	
  
	
  
City/State/Zip___________________________________________	
  
	
  
Phone_____________________________________________________	
  
	
  
e-­‐mail_____________________________________________________	
  
	
  


